
Offshore Voluntary Disclosure Program Reopens

The Internal Revenue Service recently reopened its Offshore Voluntary Disclosure 
Program (OVDP) in order to help people who have been hiding offshore accounts, or have 
become aware of their interests in and obligations with respect to such accounts, become 
current with their taxes. 

The IRS reopened the OVDP following continued strong interest from taxpayers and 
tax practitioners after the closure of the 2011 and 2009 programs. The third offshore 
program comes as the IRS continues working on a wide range of international tax issues, 
and follows ongoing efforts with the Justice Department to pursue criminal prosecution 
of international tax evasion. This program will be open for an indefinite period until 
otherwise announced.

The program is similar to the 2011 program in many ways, but with a few key differences. 
Unlike last year, there is no set deadline for people to apply. However, the terms of the 
program could change at any time going forward. For example, the IRS could increase 
penalties in the program for all or some taxpayers or defined classes of taxpayers, or 
decide to end the program entirely at any point.

The overall penalty structure for the new program is the same as it was for 2011, except for 
taxpayers in the highest penalty category. For the new program, the penalty framework 
requires individuals to pay a penalty of 27.5 percent of the highest aggregate balance in 
foreign bank accounts/entities or value of foreign assets during the eight full tax years 
prior to the disclosure. This number has increased from 25 percent in the 2011 program. 
Some taxpayers will be eligible for reduced 5 or 12.5 percent penalties under the same 
criteria of the 2011 program.  

Participants must file all original and amended tax returns and include payment for back-
taxes and interest for up to eight years in addition to paying accuracy-related and/or 
delinquency penalties.

As under the prior programs, taxpayers who feel that the penalty is disproportionate may 
opt instead to be examined.

The IRS will release more details in the next month. We will continue to advise on 
developments regarding the new program. 
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If you have any questions or inquiries 

regarding the OVDP, please contact any of 

the following Katten Muchin Rosenman LLP 

attorneys.
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